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  Letter dated 22 October 2024 from the Permanent Representative 

of Haiti to the United Nations addressed to the President of the 

Security Council 
 

 

 On instructions from my Government, I have the honour to transmit herewith a 

letter dated 21 October 2024, from the President of the Transitional Presidential 

Council, Leslie Voltaire (see annex), addressed to the Secretary-General, in which he 

requests that the Multinational Security Support Mission be transformed into a United 

Nations peacekeeping mission as soon as possible.  

 

 

(Signed) Antonio Rodrigue 

Ambassador 

Permanent Representative 
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  Annex to the letter dated 22 October 2024 from the Permanent 

Representative of Haiti to the United Nations addressed to the 

President of the Security Council 
 

 

 On behalf of the Haitian people, I would like to offer you my warmest thanks 

for your latest report on the situation in Haiti, and in particular for your address to the 

Security Council on Monday 30 September 2024, when the Council adopted 

resolution 2751 (2024) extending the mandate of the Multinational Security Support 

Mission in Haiti for a further year. 

 I would also like to highlight the leadership of the President of Kenya, William 

Ruto, and of the Governments of the contributing States, which have allowed the 

deployment of part of the Mission contingent in support of the efforts of the Haitian 

National Police since 25 June. Since its arrival, several joint operations have been 

carried out with positive results. However, I must emphasize that there are still 

enormous challenges to address if the Haitian people are to be able to go about their 

business freely. 

 On Thursday 26 September, my colleague, Presidential Council member Edgard 

Leblanc Fils, in his address during the general debate of the seventy -ninth session of 

the General Assembly, explained those challenges and also proposed the 

transformation of the Multinational Security Support Mission into a United Nations 

peacekeeping mission, which would result in more funding and a broader mandate.  

 In view of the urgency of the situation, I am hereby requesting that the 

Multinational Security Support Mission be transformed into a peacekeeping mission 

as soon as possible. 

 

 

(Signed) Leslie Voltaire 

President of the Transitional Presidential Council  

 

https://undocs.org/en/S/RES/2751(2024)

